Separation

It is the center’s policy to handle all employee relations matters in a fair, equitable, and consistent manner.  Unfortunately, there are times when it is in the best interest of either the employee or the CIL to separate from the agency.  Supervisors should review the circumstances to determine if the separation can be avoided or if there is any action that should be taken to avoid similar situations.  If the separation is initiated by the agency, it is the responsibility of the supervisor and Executive Director to be impartial, objective and fair.  The Executive Director must approve all involuntary separations from the agency.

General Separation Procedures

As soon as it is determined that a separation will take place, the supervisor will notify the Executive Director.  In the event of a voluntary separation, the supervisor should  discuss the separation and the reasons for same with the departing employee, even if formal notice has not been given.  Circumstances of the voluntary resignation should be investigated and the supervisor should determine, with the assistance of the Executive Director, whether the resignation can and/or should be avoided.  The center requests that non-exempt employees who are resigning provide a written two-week notice; exempt employees, three weeks. The CIL reserves the right to accept the resignation on the day it is given without requiring the employee to work the remainder of the notice period.

In the event of an involuntary separation, the supervisor should discuss his/her intentions with the Executive Director.  If the Executive Director agrees that the separation is appropriate, the supervisor must meet with the employee, clearly explaining that separation is necessary and explaining the termination procedures, including benefit issues, final wages, vacation pay, references, unemployment and confidentiality.

A separation checkout list should be filled out to be sure that all keys, paper work, (i.e., skills narratives, blue sheets, time sheets, etc.), office equipment, credit cards, or anything having to do with the center are returned. All files and/or documents relating to consumers or agency business are considered agency property and must remain with the agency after separation.  In addition, petty cash, outstanding advances, and business expense reimbursements, where applicable, must be cleared.  

The center is supported through fee‑for‑service programs and grants.  These funding sources can seriously fluctuate with the economy.  When funding is curtailed and reductions in personnel are necessary, affected employees shall be given adequate notice if possible.  An effort will be made to find other employment within the agency for qualified individuals.  Specific work and associated funding as well as the performance of the affected employee drive the selection process for lay‑off.

